
 
 

TO: Parks & Recreation Committee, Public Safety, & Township Board 

FROM: Deby Henneman, Township Coordinator 

DATE: March 27, 2025 

AGENDA ITEM TOPIC: Park Approval – Hometown Half – Use of WP and Lakelands Trail – May 24, 2025 

 Number of Supporting Documents:   1 Application Packet 

Requested Action 

Consider approval of the Park Use request for Hometown Half, as outlined in application from Bodies 
Race Company dated 3/17/25, for event to be held May 24, 2025 using Parking lot in West Park which 
will prohibit all other uses, contingent on the Clerk Department be provided all requested documents to 
their satisfaction, and that application be referred to Public Safety for Hazard level before going to the 
Township Board for final approval. 

Background 

This is a new event being proposed and they anticipate approximately 300 participants/guests for the 
event. Their plan is to us the West Park parking lot and run from there, ending back in West Park. It 
looks like the event will be over and cleared out by Noon. 

Should the board decide to proceed, a hazard level and fee would need to be established for the use of 
West Park parking as our regular park users would be displaced from using the facilities on a Saturday 
morning.  

Applicant is out of Greenwood, MO. 

Draft Motion by Parks & Recreation Committee – March 25, 2025 

Motion by Miller, supported by Muck, to recommend motion to deny use of the Manly Bennett Park 
West parking lot due to lack of park availability and staffing concerns. 

Ayes – 4            Motion Carried 

It was further recommended that a Public Gathering Permit process be considered, and that Township 
Counsel provide a legal review of events held on the Lakelands Trail regarding oversite and liability. 


















